
tions cause negative outcomes, DTCA
has a net positive effect, and the true
value is probably less than this. A US
Food and Drug Administration (FDA)
survey of 500 American physicians re-
ported that in 82% of cases, the fact
that a patient had seen a DTC ad did
not create any problems in the physi-
cian’s interaction with the patient.3

In an open society, those who advo-
cate restricting freedom of speech must
make an ironclad case for public harm
when they argue that drug-makers
should not enjoy the same rights as the
rest of us. Mintzes and colleagues are
far from doing so.

John R. Graham
The Fraser Institute
Vancouver, BC
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Barbara Mintzes and colleagues1

conclude that if a patient brings up
a DTCA drug with a physician, a pre-
scription is likely to result. This conclu-
sion might lead us to think that doctors
feel pressured into prescribing medica-
tion. However, other studies have
demonstrated that this is not the case.
Spurgeon2 reported that doctors said
they felt “little” or “very little” pressure
from their patients related to DTCA.
In fact, only 6% of the 200 general
practitioners surveyed felt strongly
pressured to prescribe medication that
the patients had learned about through
advertising. All of the doctors who

opted for the medications that patients
had requested (instead of their usual
choices) agreed that the prescriptions
were acceptable for the diagnosed con-
ditions.

In a recent personal communication
with Mintzes (Barbara Mintzes, Centre
for Health Services and Policy Re-
search, University of British Columbia,
Vancouver, BC: personal communica-
tion, 2003) I learned that physicians in
the published study1 judged a total of
92% of new prescriptions for requested
DTCA drugs to be “very likely” (50%)
or “possible” (42%) choices for similar
patients with the same condition. It
would seem that both these options in-
dicate some degree of confidence in the
medications, since the word “possible”
means that a thing may occur under ap-
propriate conditions (such as a similar
patient with the same condition). This
perspective on the data is quite differ-
ent from that presented by Mintzes and
colleagues,1 who judged physician con-
fidence in treatment choice in much
more limited terms (they defined physi-
cian confidence on the basis of drugs
that would be a “very likely” choice,
i.e., 50%). 

Moreover, DTCA was shown to be
informative. Close examination of the
results1 reveals that the patients who
were most exposed to the advertising of
prescription medicines were the ones
that physicians considered the best in-
formed. For 71.4% of prescriptions re-
quested by patients in Sacramento,
where advertising is more common, the
physician considered the patient to be
knowledgeable about the medicine; in
Vancouver, the proportion was 53.3%
(these data are for any drug, not just
DTCA drugs).

These findings are congruent with
those of a previous study3 involving 454
family doctors, who agreed that DTCA
encouraged patients to take an active
role in managing their health and led
them to seek advice about problems
that would otherwise have gone un-
treated.

Opponents of DTCA have never
succeeded in demonstrating that the
costs generated by an increase in the
number of patients obtaining prescrip-

tions for a drug that has been promoted
by advertising are greater than the sav-
ings achieved by associated reductions
in health services fees (e.g., hospital
costs).

Marc Lacroix
President and CEO
LXB Communication-Marketing
Montréal, Que.
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[Three of the authors respond:]

DTCA is illegal in Canada, which
serves as a measure to protect

those who are ill from undue marketing
influences and from the harm that
might result from medically unjustified
use of medications. We trust that John
Graham is not suggesting that the bur-
den of proof be on health authorities to
provide ironclad evidence of harm in
order to maintain such safeguards. 

Graham’s claim that DTCA has net
benefits if it elicits no greater ambiva-
lence than requests for nonadvertised
drugs assumes that the latter are benefi-
cial. Antibiotics, anxiolytics–hypnotics,
stimulants and narcotic analgesics were
among the nonadvertised drugs re-
quested in our study.1 Advertising is not
the only factor associated with pressure
to prescribe, but if it adds to existing
pressures, the net effect would be
greater harm. 

Graham quotes an FDA survey of
US physicians, only 18% of whom felt
that DTCA had created problems with
a patient encounter.2 However, 47%
reported some pressure to prescribe,
and 17% reported that the pressure
was moderate to strong. In our study,
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physicians reported pressure to pre-
scribe in only 48 (3%) of 1431 consul-
tations overall, but in 15 (20%) of 74
consultations involving DTCA drug
requests. 

Marc Lacroix questions physicians’
ambivalence about prescriptions for re-
quested DTCA drugs, focusing on
treatment choices that would have been
“unlikely” for other similar patients.
Our decision to separate “possible” and
“unlikely” choices from “very likely”
choices was made a priori, to distin-
guish prescriptions with any degree of
ambivalence from those without am-
bivalence in a manner that was sensitive
to physicians’ legal and moral responsi-
bility for prescribing decisions. How-
ever, if we instead compare “unlikely”
with “possible” and “very likely”
choices, as Lacroix suggests, neither the
direction nor the magnitude of effect
changes. Physicians were still signifi-
cantly more likely (5/60 or 8.3%) to
judge requested DTCA drugs to be
“unlikely” choices for other similar pa-
tients than nonrequested drugs (7/500
or 1.4%) (unadjusted odds ratio [OR]
6.8, 95% confidence interval [CI] 1.8–
26.2; adjusted OR 9.4, 95% CI 2.8–
32.0; unit of analysis is each newly initi-
ated prescription; analysis performed by
a general estimation equation with ad-
justment for age, sex, health status, in-
come, education, drug payment, and
physician’s sex and graduation year).

Finally, we could find no evidence to
support Lacroix’s suggestion that DTCA
leads to savings in health care costs. 

Barbara Mintzes
Kenneth L. Bassett
Morris L. Barer
Centre for Health Services
and Policy Research
University of British Columbia
Vancouver, BC
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Historical accuracy

Iread Ronald McGarry’s historical ar-
ticle, about a dispute involving med-

ical staff at the Niagara Falls General
Hospital,1 with great interest.

Dr. W.E. Olmsted, one of the signa-
tories to a group resignation letter
quoted as the epigraph for McGarry’s
article, was my grandfather. He had
been a schoolteacher before deciding
on medicine as a career. Perhaps it was
because of his teaching experience that
he was so meticulous in his use of the
English language. In any case, I re-
member many times when he corrected
my pronunciation or spelling. Thus, he
would have been disappointed to see his
name misspelled as “Olmstead.” In all
other respects, however, the article re-
flects the picture of my grandfather that
I treasure — a somewhat forbidding
gentleman of impeccable character,
who was very concerned about the care
of his patients and whose involvement
in medicine extended to the education
of hospital workers and pharmacists. I
congratulate McGarry for reminding us
of this long-forgotten era.

David I. Gove
Family Physician (retired)
Ajax, Ont.
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Corrections

In a recent research article on ad-
verse events among medical patients

after discharge from hospital,1 text is
missing from a paragraph in the Meth-
ods section (page 346, fifth complete
paragraph in column 1). In addition,
Box 1 (cited on page 347), which lists
selected examples of adverse events af-
ter discharge from hospital, was not
included with the article. A corrected
version of the article has been posted
online at www.cmaj.ca/cgi/content/full
/170/3/345.
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Anews article about the potential
impact of an influenza pandemic1

quoted Danuta Skowronski as saying
that “up to 50 000 people could be af-
fected at the same time.” In fact, her
estimate refers to the number of
Canadians who might die in such a
pandemic.
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